Boise River Montessori, Inc.

4934 N. Maidstone Place,  Boise, Idaho  83713

(208) 939-2827


Wednesday, June 24, 2020

Dear BRMI Parents, 
Today, Wednesday June 24th, one of our employees informed us that she was exposed to COVID19 over the weekend while attending a small, private social event.  She received notice of this exposure this morning and was sent home after informing us.  Currently, she shows no sign of COVID19 and feels fine.
At this time, our employee is self-quarantined.  Given the current upsurge in cases in Ada County, her doctor has advised her to refrain from seeking COVID19 testing until she has one or more symptoms.   Depending upon the test center and urgency, test results may take from 1 to 14 days.  None of our employees have indicated any COVID19 symptoms at this time nor are we asking them to seek COVID19 tests (for the reasons previously mentioned).  However, if any of our employees show signs or symptoms of COVID19, we will require all of our staff to test (if allowed) and will close the school for a minimum of one week if any case is confirmed. 
The above situation brings to the forefront the importance of our screen procedures and compulsory hand-washing.  Daily we see a nearly exponential growth in new COVID19 cases in Ada County  --- June 1st 756 case, June 20th 961 cases, June 24th 1,215 cases,   At best, our efforts are a thin defense against the spread of this disease.  This is why it is so important that you, our BRMI parents, make every effort to protect our BRMI community.  Attending social events (even a small social BBQ), taking unnecessary trips, entertaining visitors from out of Ada County, all represent serious risks to our BRMI community --- children, parents and staff alike. 
Please, think twice.   Please take every precaution to prevent exposure.  If you have reasons to believe that you have been exposed to COVID19, please self-quarantine and refrain from attending BRMI until you are sure you and household are not infected.
As always, thank you.

Sincerely,

           Cindi

